
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 Pent 4 
9:15 Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Patriotic 

Service & Communion 

7 
7:30 Men’s Fellowship 

Breakfast 

8 9 
6:00 Church Council 

Meeting 

10 11 12 

13 Pent 5 

9:15 Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Worship & 

Communion 

14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 Pent 6 

9:15 Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Worship & 
Communion 

21 
6:00 WOSJ Unity 

Meeting 

22 23 24 25 26 

27 Pent 7 

9:15 Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Polka Service & 
Communion 

11:30 Potluck Lunch 

28 29 
12:00 August Newsletter 

Deadline 

30 31 
10:00-2:00 Back to School 

Health Fair & Supply Give 

Away @ FUMC 

  



Volunteers for July            
If you are unable to volunteer on a certain day, try to let the office know before the newsletter’s deadline.  
If you cannot fill a position that you are already scheduled for, please switch with someone else  
on the list, then let the office know of the change. We always welcome more volunteers!  
 
Communion Prep & Paraments     
Heather Roeske (Green all Month) 
 
Cookies for Fellowship      
06 – Kendra Butler & Dorothy Foerster 
13 – Ann Borth & Leslie Hanslik 
20 – Laurie Hajdik & Holly Simpson 
27 – Polka Potluck Lunch 
 
Greeters         
06 – Dorothy Foerster 
13 – Merle Otwell 
20 – Will Roeske 
27 – Wanda Cornish 
 
Grounds Maintenance      
Will & Heather Roeske 
 
Lectors         
06 – Renee Stroman 
13 – Russell Borth 
20 – Lavon Meyer 
27 – Merle Otwell 
 
 

Acolytes        
06 – 
13 – 
20 – 
27 – 
 
Flowers        
06 – 
13 – 
20 – 
27 – Gloor 
 
Leaders        
06 – Mark Stroman 
13 – Pastor Reitmeyer 
20 – Heather Roeske 
27 – Mark Stroman 
 
Communion Assistant       
06 – Renee Stroman 
13 – Heather Roeske 
20 – Wayne Gisler 
27 – Merle Otwell 
 



HAPPY  

BIRTHDAY 
4 - Jordan Butler 

9 - Jeremy Pospech 
11 - Mackenzie Billo      
11 - Mallory Mueller 

17 - Tara Garner 
20 - Harlan Jacob 

21 - Sadie Thomas 
22 - Ann Borth 
22 - Eli Burke 

26 - Betty Albrecht   
26 - Paul Otwell         

28 - Jeneal Jackson 
29 - Heather Roeske 
30 - Cooper Mares 

BAPTISM  

ANNIVERSARIES 
1 - Cristy Billo 

4 - Olivia Merta 
10 - Cooper Mares 
10 - Russell Borth 

 

14 - Tim Cornish 
16 - Joyce Baecker 
23 - Randy Riggs 

24 - Cryston Willeke 
26 - Kyndalynn Butler 

30 - Kollyns Otwell 
30 - Reed Otwell 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 
6 - Tim & Carol Rideout 

6 - Will & Heather Roeske 
9 - Jeff & Paula Sellers 

26 - Terry & Lisa Castaneda 
26 - Erald & Betty Albrecht 
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ST. JOHN’S JOURNAL 
St. John’s Lutheran Church  
stjohnsgoliad.org   /   FB @stjohnsgoliad 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER 

Kelly Oehlke, Ava Soliz, JG Musser, Natalie Stehling,  
Jeneal Jackson, Yvonne Meharg, Brandon Meharg,  

Cecil Ulbrich, Eilene Power, Dorothy Hennig 
 

THOSE IN CARE FACILITIES 

Vernell Dohmann, Don & Jerry Ann Rehn,  
Joyce Baecker 

 
PRAYER CHAIN 

If you added someone to the prayer list, please  
touch base periodically with updates, the person’s  

current needs, or when to remove them from the list.  
Names will be automatically removed after one year.  

 
If you would like to be a member of the prayer chain  
and receive updates by phone or email, update your  

Time & Talent Sheet or let the office know. 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
If you would like to unsubscribe or have the  

newsletter emailed to you please let the office know. 
361.645.3330  stjohnsgoliad@gmail.com  

Tue., Wed., Thu. 9:00-4:00 

Old Business was discussed which included the following:  
Lenten Suppers, La Bahia Nursing Home Birthday Party, Water 
Sunday with a donation of $632.58 given to Water Mission, 
and the WNALC Gathering in Lavernia which was attended by 
Christy Paulsgrove, Merle Otwell, and Wanda Cornish. 
 
The following New Business was discussed. The WOSJ will 
host the WNALC District Gathering tentatively set for April 11, 
2026. All three Circles are asked to support VBS at their May 
meeting. Mother’s Day BBQ was discussed. A motion was 
made and seconded to give $100 to NALC Mission Fund and 
$100 to WNALC. Motion passed. Pat brought up the possibility 
of individuals/Circles visiting the shut-ins and nursing homes. 
Sherry commented that this had been done years ago with 
Circles taking turns visiting and since we do not have a Pastor, 
it might be something to think about. Honor’s Day Luncheon 
will be held on June 29th with Sarah Circle in charge. The  
confirmands will be honored June 29th, and it is also Potluck 
Sunday with Sarah Circle working in the kitchen. August 31st is 
Potluck Sunday and Martha Circle will work in the kitchen. 
 
The next Unity Meeting will be July 21st at 6:00 p.m. in the  
Fellowship Hall. With no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned with everyone saying The Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Sherry Gloor, Secretary 
 
 



 WOSJ JUNE NEWS   
 

No circle meetings are scheduled during the  
summer months. It is optional if the individual  

  circle wants to meet. If anything needs attention  
  an email will be sent or call made.  

 
HONORS DAY & POTLUCK LUNCH 

Sunday, June 29th @ 11:30 
Kitchen Help: Sarah Circle 

 
          

 

WOSJ Unity Meeting – April 28th, 2025 
 

The following WOSJ minutes are pending approval  
at the next Unity meeting in July. 

 
President, Christy Paulsgrove called the Unity meeting to  
order on April 28, 2025. The following six members were in 
attendance: Christy Paulsgrove, Pat Graham, Sherry Gloor,  
Lissa Knetig, Jean Hausmann, and Debbie Baacke. Christy gave 
the devotion on “What Does it Mean to be a Member of a 
Church”. 
 
Minutes were read from the previous meeting with one  
correction. The Treasurer’s report was given with available 
funds being $3,343.90 and Memorial Fund Balance of $785. 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved. The meeting offering 
was a total of $50 and will be donated to Peace Lutheran 
Church in Clifton, Texas, a mission church. 
 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

The next council meeting will be held on 
Wednesday, June 11th @ 6:00 in the  
Fellowship Hall. Council minutes are posted on our 
website and paper copies are available upon request. 
 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 

All men from the congregation and the  
community are invited to join us on the first 

Monday of every month at 7:30 in the  
Fellowship Hall for breakfast and discussion. 

  
ADULT BIBLE STUDY 

Bible study takes place every Sunday 
morning at 9:15 in the Fellowship 
Hall. Anyone is welcome to join. 
 

ST. JOHN’S CROSS WALL 

Check out the new additions to our cross wall!  
Members may submit a cross for your family 

unit. For more information see the flyer on the 
bulletin board or contact Merle Otwell. 

 
LITTLE LUTHERAN LIBRARY 

Located in the back corner of the  
Fellowship Hall. Take one, share one, 
donate Christian books, music, or  
movies for others to enjoy, pass along, 
and spread the word of God!  



CHILDREN’S MINISTRY UPDATES 
The 2025 Acolyte List is on the Children’s Ministry Board 

in the Fellowship Hall. Sigh up and let your light shine! 
 

Regular Sunday School Classes will take a break during 
the summer months. Watch for updates on Rally Day 

coming soon! Teachers will be needed each week for the 
next season, please check your schedule and sign up  
today! Have questions? Reach out to Heather Roeske  

@ 956-655-1950. 
 

Please do not allow children to color on the church pew 
supplies. Children’s Worship Bulletins, Busy Bags, and 
Coloring Pages are located in the Narthex for your little 

one’s creative enjoyment. 
 

Confirmation Classes will conclude on June 8th with the 
students being confirmed by Pastor Thane during the 
worship service that day. A reception to follow in the  

Fellowship Hall.  
          

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Monday, June 16 - Friday, June 20th @ 9:00 - 11:30 

The word of the Lord will be MAGNIFIED this summer as  
children discover the bigness of God! Reg-
istration for this year’s VBS is now FULL. 
Thank you to all those who signed up. We 

look forward to magnifying the word of 
the Lord with your children this summer! 

Dear WOSJ, We received your gift and wanted to take the time 
to thank you for considering us. We greatly appreciate your 
generous contribution to our mission. These fund help us to 

serve the seniors of our community by offering them  
nutritious meals and a place to congregate within our  

community. We value each and every one of our supporters 
and appreciate all the help we can get. You are truly making a 

difference in the health and wellness of our community! 
Thank you for your continued support, Amy Moreland,  

Goliad County Senior Citizen Center 
 

WOSJ, Thank you for supporting Water Mission’s vision that 
all people have safe water and an opportunity to experience 

God’s love. Your gift will impact our global neighbors who lack 
access to safe water. Together, we strive to be the hands and 

feet of Jesus as we serve those in need. For your prayers,  
financial support, and partnership, thank you! In gratitude, 

George Greene, CEO and President 
 

Thank you to all those that volunteered their time and talents 
to make our Annual Mother’s Day BBQ another success!  

 
 


